
March 5th, 2024

President Joseph R. Biden
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC, 20500

OMB Director Shalanda D. Young
New Executive Office Building
Washington, DC 20503

To President Joe Biden:

A decision to roll back the scale of a transition to electric vehicles would be a monumental
failure of your administration and of industry to take action toward a fossil-free future. With
climate change fast accelerating, this is no time to capitulate to corporate demands. There is still
time for your administration to avoid this epic error and recommit to the science-backed actions
you started.

Signed,

7,659 Public Citizen Members
Signatures Attached


